
Friday 6th December 2024 www.allsaintsanfield.co.uk 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
Attendance and Punctuality 
Overall attendance this week is 92.4%.  Well done 
to Hive 3 who got 98.2%, 4S with 98% and 5NB with 
97.1%. 
It is important that your child is on time for school 
each day, so that they can benefit from a full 
day’s education.  
A reminder that holidays during school time are 
not authorised whatever the circumstances and a 
local authority fine will be issued. If you do take 
your child on holiday, please inform us before you 
go as it could become a safeguarding issue if we 
cannot contact you. If you are taking your child 
out of school during the school day, you must 
show a letter/email/ appointment card. Please do 
your best to make appointments outside of school 
hours. Please report any absences before 9.00am 
via Seesaw or telephone call.  If you have any diffi-
culties getting your child to school and especially 
around lateness please contact Mrs Kelly. 
 
Nativity Performances 
Nativities will take place on the following dates: 
Group 1 (R2, 1F, 2G) - Tuesday 10th December at 
9:30am and Thursday 12th December at 1:45pm 
Group 2 (R1, 1J, 2J) - Wednesday 11th December 
at 9:30am and Friday 13th December at 1:45pm 
Tickets are available to collect from your class 
teacher.  Each child will be given 2 tickets for one 
performance only, on your preferred date. 
 
Reception 2025 Applications 
Applications for next year’s Reception children 
should be made by Wednesday 15th January 
2025. 
 
Liverpool Parenting Newsletter 
Please use this link to access the latest edition of 
the Liverpool Parenting Newsletter 
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/jDVaW0Y4tLPl8sv9?
ref=Link  
 
Just a Reminder 
If you are taking your child out of school during the 
school day, you must show an appointment card/
letter/email/.  Please do your best to make  
appointments outside of school hours.  Thank you. 

 
 

 
Advent Mass 
Our children from Year 2 to Year 6 went along to 
Church on Wednesday morning.  Thank you to Fa-
ther Steve for a lovely Advent Mass.  
 
Well Done! 
Congratulations to Louie and Oscar from 4S who 
won a champions league cup final on Monday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have any news that you would like to share 
with us for our newsletter, please send any photos 
and information to 
s.mctigue@allsaintsanfield.co.uk with a photo or a 
brief outline of the event - we would love to share 
it! 
 
Year 5 Football - LFC League 
Well done to our Year 5 football team who had a 
great afternoon on Thursday despite the weather. 
All Saints 4 v 1 Windsor  
All Saints 2 v 0 Leamington 
All Saints 9 v 1 Lawrence Road 

News 



 

Prayer and Liturgy 
 

Second Sunday of Advent 
 
A reading from the holy Gospel according to Luke  Luke 3:1-6 
It was the fifteenth year of the rule of the Emperor Tiberius; Pontius Pilate was governor of 
Judea, Herod was ruler of Galilee, and his brother Philip was ruler of the territory of Iturea 
and Trachonitis; Lysanias was ruler of Abilene, and Annas and Caiaphas were High Priests. 
At that time the word of God came to John son of Zechariah in the desert. So John went 
throughout the whole territory of the River Jordan, preaching, “Turn away from your sins 
and be baptized, and God will forgive your sins.”  As it is written in the book of the prophet 
Isaiah: 
“Someone is shouting in the desert: 
‘Get the road ready for the Lord; 
    make a straight path for him to travel! 
Every valley must be filled up, 
    every hill and mountain levelled off. 
The winding roads must be made straight, 
    and the rough paths made smooth. 
The whole human race will see God's salvation!’” 
 
God speaks to John while he is in the desert. What does John then go out and do? 
John the Baptist goes round to the people and tells them to be prepared for the coming of 
Jesus. He offers to baptise them so that their sins will be forgiven. 
How do you think the people felt when they heard this? 
Advent is a time when we think about our actions and try to make sure that we are ready for 
the coming of Jesus. We think about what we could do better and try to make a change to 
our lives.  
What do you think you could do differently, so that you can try to be ready for Jesus?  
CAFOD works with the Church and local organisations all over the world to help people 
change their lives for the better.  
Alberto lives in Peru. He often had to look after his younger brothers and sisters while his 
mum was out at work, or help them with their homework, even though he was still a child 
himself.  But he became involved with a local homework club, run by an organisation sup-
ported by CAFOD. This helped him and his siblings be safe while their mum was working and 
also meant that Alberto grew more confident.  He joined the reading club too and made new 
friends. He also joined another group where he learnt to be a good leader, how to solve 
problems and help his local community. All of this support helped Alberto to stay in school 
and he has now started studying to be an accountant. 
Making a change can be really difficult. But Alberto says that nothing is impossible if you set 
yourself a goal.  How does it make you feel to know that there are organisations around the 
world who help children, young people and grown-ups to change their lives for the better?  
How will you make a difference to your own lives and to the lives of others around the world 
this week as you prepare for the coming of Jesus this Advent? 

 
 

Merciful God,  
you sent John the Baptist  
to prepare the people  
for the coming of your Son, Jesus.  
Help us to get ready as well.  
Lead us to make positive changes  
in our lives and the lives of others  
around the world.  
Amen.  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Stars of The Week 

Eric - 3Õs Room - for good listening skills 
Hasadina - 3Õs Room - for growing in confidence 

 
Riley – R1 - for working exceptionally hard and showing heaps of determination to succeed 

Kira – R1 - for being such a good role model to the other children in school  
Penelope - R2 - for working hard during our dancing and singing in Nativity 

Carter - R2 - for working super hard to improve his Phonics Blending and Writing  
 

Roman - 1F - for designing a fantastic futuristic toy in History  
Noe - 1F - for confidently contributing to class discussions  

 
Lottie  - 2G - for helping during Music 

Leon - 2G - for  wonderful singing during Nativity practise  
Emily - 2J - for great responses in PSHE for when to say 'no' to others 

Macey - 2J - for brilliant cutting skills and making pizza in DT 
 

Claudia - 3S - for a fantastic cave drawing showing what life was like in the Stone Age 
Mikey - 3S - for fantastic work in Spellings 

Holly - 3P - for  excellent work in Music 
Ned - 3P - for amazing work on cave paintings in History 

 
Mia - 4B - for great knowledge of her 7 times tables 

Davinny - 4B - for using skills taught in DT to help others 
 

Faith - 5F - for excellent marks on her English assessments this week 
Caio - 5F - for brilliant listening all week and beautiful singing in Mass  

 
Harry – 6H- for his focus and determination during test week 

Lucas – 6H- for  helping others on the yard during playtimes this week 
 

Emmett - Butterfly Class - for his wonderful Winter Writing 
Isaac - Firefly Class - for having more independence whilst in school 


